
Intro note for 1947 8 
 

There have been so many comments in response to the Lens issues sent 
thus far, I thought everyone might enjoy them as much as I have, so I am 
including them with this mailing. If anyone wants to offer additional notes, simply 
e-mail them and I will include them with the next issues. There are nine more 
issues to follow. 
 

I have enjoyed putting this project together and sending them out to all of 
you, but you must know, I would never have been able to scan the magazines, 
transfer the photos to the computer, resize the photos, transfer them to Picasa, 
edit them, set them up in a .jpg file and finally into a .pdf file for grouping into a 
single file that allows me to send them to you in one folder, without the expertise 
of my eldest daughter Cheryl. Without her assistance this just would not have 
happened. 
 

Reading these magazines has inspired old memories to trickle to the 
surface of my mind.  I have written down one such memory of my experience of 
flying with Larry Juengel and am including the story with this next issue. My hope 
is that it will serve as an illustration and my suggestion is that anyone who would 
like to share any of their own stories with the recipients of future mailings can do 
so by typing it out and sending the copy to me. I will not edit it, so it would be 
copied and added to the mailing of a current issue as is. 
 

Again, I encourage everyone to forward these on to your alumni contacts 
or send me the e-mail address of those you want added to my e-mail list.  I have 
had calls from people living in other states who want to be included in future 
mailings.  The response has been very gratifying and made all the work it takes 
to put it together very worthwhile. 
 
Duane 
 



MAGAZINE COMMENTS FIRST ISSUE 

Thank you very much for sharing.  I remember the Lens.   They did a story on my dad and his copper 

plates.  There is a picture of him hammering a copper plate at his work bench in the basement of our house at 

870 Rochester Rd. which was in Avon Township (now Rochester Hills).  I do not recall the date of that issue.  It 

will be interesting to see if it is part of this collection. 

Hope you, Deloris, and the family had a nice Thanksgiving. 

If I get down to FL again this winter, I will be sure to stop by. 

Warmest Regards, 

Gary 

 

I am enjoying your sharing this Lens magazine.  

I even recognize some of the people, like one of my first bosses, Bill Mitzelfield as a graduating senior. 

Looking forward to the next issue. 

Doug 

 
thanks for publishing this copy of LENS magazine and sending it to alumni.  i once had a collection of 
the magazines, knew the whipple family quite well and judy was one of my high school friends....the 
magazines bring back fond memories our little old town.  the whipples certaninly saw a vision of 
Rochester's future that the rest of us could only imagine.  i am so happy to learn that their pictoral 
history of Rochester has been preserved and i look forward to other issues when they are posted. 
 
Shirley Brady Johnson 
Ocala, Florida 
Love this information.  Will send you responses, as they come in.  You two have a Very Blessed 

CHRISTmas, and New 2013 Year, Duane. 

God Bless, 

 
Hi Duane, thank you very much for sending along copies of the magazine. Like you, I 
found it very interesting. It seems it was a less complicated time. At our age we have 
actually lived through a lot of our countries history. How is Delores doing. I want to wish 
you and your family the best of the holiday season. Bill Jamick 

 
Oh my gosh Duane.  Thank you so much for sending along the one 
copy of the Lens magazine.  I can't wait to read it and all its 
wonderful news of the day. 
Please send more ASAP.  We don't want to lose this wonderful 
resource of our past! 
Just a side note, I (Gail) am currently serving on a Historic District 
Study Committee for the city of Rochester and this is a great 
resource.  Eric is putting together a presentation of the history of 
downtown Rochester for the Historical Society of Michigan to be 
shown in March in Livonia. 
Thanks again and we eagerly await the next installment!!! 
Eric and Gail Hood Bothwell 
 



Really enjoyed the newspaper would love to receive the next issues.   Thanxs for sharing.   Do you have the 

copy of the paper that was done about the couples that owned business and worked together?   My folks were in 

that issue along with Dale's parents - Paul's Market and Johnson's Market.  I would really like to have a copy of 

that issue if you have it. 

THANXS.   KAY 

 

What a treat!!! Thanks so much for sending this.love ya   Sukie 
 
Duane, Absolutely wonderful. Dale mentioned the Purdys; my dad bought the house on 4th and Oak from them. Am going 
to pass on to Jim Haidle because of the photo of his parents. Merry Christmas,,,,and thanks for taking the time to scan the 
LENS. Gary 
 

Congratulations!!!!!!!!!!!!  
I just copiied out your first magazine transmission.  Thank you for all you are doing to share the Lens with as many people 

as possible. You are doing a great job.  I'm sure the reponse is going to be tremendous.  I am really glad that I sent the 

magazines to you.  I doubt if anyone else would or could do what you are doing with them.  

Thanks again for a great job,  

Dale Bradford   
 

READ EVERYWORD, THANKS TO YOU AND DALE. BROUGHT BACK MEMORIES OF GOOD AND 

BAD  MICKEY BUSHMAN 

 

I so enjoyed The Lens which my daughter sent to me.  Although we didn't move to Avon Twp. until 
1956,  there are many familiar names and places.  Please put me your continuing list to receive 
this.  Such a treasure!!                Gerri Weatherell 

 

Thanks  a lot I enjoyed  reading this will send on to some others I think will 
enjoy it also send you some  names that would like it also. Thanks again, 

Mary Madson 

Thanks for all the wonderful memories that floated over my mind as I read and searched 
over the pictures...it took more than one sitting and am sure I'll enjoy it over and 

over!  Thanks--it was a wonderful Christmas present!  Gini England 

I was able to read the explanation and see all the pictures.  This works great.  I also tried to copy a couple of the 

pages out of the book and it worked perfectly!   Excellent job!! Diane Detter 
 

What a wonderful gift Dale gave you, Duane. i was tickled to receive it and felt cozy reading the articles and seeing the 

pictures of people I knew. The email brought back so many memories. 

How amazed the people in the photos would be to know through technology this would be possible with computers. I 

know the people you sent it to will appreciate seeing this great work.  What stories it tells. 

Many thanks!        As ever. Jean Marie 

 

Hi Duane! I just went through this email and loved seeing all the pictures of good 'ol Rochester....and low and 

behold, there was Dean Lee with his pals Des Jones, etc. !!!  Yesterday would've been our 43rd anniversary....so it 

brought a tear to my eyes as I looked with pride!  Thanks for the memories! Jeannine Lee 

 

This is Bob Steward, born raised in Rochester, I would like to be included when you email the 

issues of Lens. The first one indicates it will be a very enjoyable and rewarding experience. 

bob s 

 

This is fantastic!  Thanks! Joan 

 



Hi Duane!          I just got done reading about the Lens magazine you sent Mary Madsen. I will tell you it 

made my day. I had never even heard of it. Most of those old Rochesterites names were recognizable to Kate 

and I. If there is more info and you would like to send it to me, it would be much appreciated. Things were 

much less complicated in the old days. How are you doing in your retirement? We are doing okay. Kate had 

both hips and one knee replaced in the last couple of years and is doing fairly well. Wishing you well. 

Herb Hames Rochester Mich 

 
Well , I had to write and tell you how much I enjoyed the pictures and the articles. I saw names that rang a bell from my 
own time in Rochester -- Pixley, DeBaene, Crissman, Eberline.  I lived out on Peach Tree Lane and my mom and I used 
to go to Smarts Barn for the auctions.  Thanks a bunch. Belinda Ballash, 1960 
 

Hi Duane, 

Thanks so much for the copy of the Lens. Please add me to your mailing list.  Jim and I both enjoyed it very 

much; wow, how much younger folks like Howard McGregor, etc. look!!  I wonder what future generations 

might say about us. I hope this finds you and yours doing very well.  Merry Christmas,  

Donna and Jim Williams 

 

I am reading the LENS for the third time. I can’t put it down.   Forrester, Doug  

 
Duane, the comments regarding The Lens magazine were a real pleasure to read.  I felt very touched and emotional 
to know that so many people are getting so  much pleasure  from your efforts.  When  I sent you the magazines 
I only hoped that you would share them at the alumni luncheons that you organized.  You have far surpassed that idea. 
Looking back, thanks to Mr. and Mrs. Whipple for their wonderful creation, Thanks to Judith Whipple for her incredible 
generosity in giving me the magazines , and thanks to you for your vision and remarkable efforts to share these 
treasures of the past with so many others.  
  
Dale 
 



First Flight With Larry Juengel 
 

Those of you who remember Larry Juengel, I suspect, do so because of his flying reputation.  
I had the pleasure of knowing him and flying with him on many occasions during my final 2 years of 
high school.  As for me, the flying began as a way of traveling to St. Johns, Michigan where Mr. 
Hope, our AGG class teacher, had arranged a field trip to the stockyards.  “We will fly there,” Larry 
said to me.  Wow!!  I had never flown before and that sounded great to me. 

When the day arrived for us to leave, the class boarded a school bus and we drove down to 
the Big Beaver Airport where we left about an hour and a half after they did.  The craft we climbed 
into was an old WWII beginner trainer for pilots called a BT13. (See Photo)  It had fixed landing gear, 
a rear tail wheel and a sliding canopy, with the pilot occupying the forward seat.  The radial engine 
was huge and if you remember Larry, he was as tall as my shoulders in height.  He had a stack of 
pillows on the seat and had to look to the left and right of the big engine in order to see the runway. 

We were off the ground in no time and on our way.  I was absolutely thrilled.  Prior to take off 
Larry had said to me, “You can fly with the canopy open if you want, but don’t put your hand 
outside.”  After checking everything in the cockpit, I remembered his instructions not to put my hand 
outside the plane.  As my curiosity grew, I slipped my hand along the outer surface of the canopy 
and began to wonder why I shouldn’t be doing this.  When I slackened the pressure on the cockpit 
canopy, I discovered quickly why he instructed me as he did.  We were cruising at 150 to 180 miles 
per hour and when the wind slipping by the plane got under my hand it whipped it back like a piece 
of tissue and whacked my arm against the back of the cockpit.  It could have broken my arm, but 
through the grace of God, I was spared. 

Shortly after that, Larry turned and pointed down and to the left.  There below us moving west 
on a typical 1940’s paved road was a school bus.  Sure enough, it was the Rochester High School 
bus carrying the rest of our AGG class to St. Johns.  In those days most of that country, even as it is 
today, was open farm country.  Larry dropped that plane down beside the bus rising occasionally to 
slip over the tree lined fence rows.  Every kid on the bus, along with Mr. Hope, was at the side 
windows and waving. It is a wonder the bus didn’t tip over. 

We landed shortly afterwards on a grass field in St. Johns, parked the plane and headed for 
the “log shack” where Larry was required to record his landing.  Two men approached us and began 
questioning me about the plane we had just arrived in.  As I mentioned, Larry was shoulder high to 
me, so they assumed I was the pilot.  I remember absolutely nothing of St. Johns, nor the stockyards 
that we were there to visit, but I will never forget my first plane ride with Larry.  There would be many 
more, and one that nearly cost us our lives.  I will send along another episode with the next issue of 
the Lens. 
 
Duane 
 
 








































